
chased, APS then reim-
burses you. The APS 
Sales Division covers a 
wide variety of country 
and topical areas, so 
there is likely to be a 
sales package in your 
area of interest. To try 
the Sales Circuit, call 
Tom Horn, the APS 
Sales Director at 814-
933-3803, Ext. 227 or go 
to www@stamps.org 
and click on Sales Divi-
sion and Stamp Store 
Online.  

The program for the 
January meeting is an 
auction. So between 
Bowl games and holiday 
dinners, sort through 
your collections and con-
sign those duplicates 
and extras to the auc-
tion. See you there! 

            Bill 

The first order of busi-
ness for 2009 is to thank 
those who made 2008 
such a rewarding year 
for LCPS: Eleanor 
Wheeler, the outgoing 
President; Lori Hostetler, 
the outgoing Secretary; 
Clair Smith the Treas-
urer; and Paul Petersen, 
the Newsletter Editor. 
Great job by all. The club 
is also indebted to those 
who organized the terri-
fic Christmas dinner: 
Lucy Eyster and MC, 
Lou DiFelice, with help 
from Eleanor, Paul, and 
the staff at Wood Crest 
Villa. And congratula-
tions to Marilyn Shirley. 
The Achievement Award 
presented to her is richly 
deserved. 

With the economy on the 
rocks, adding to your 
collection in 2009 will be 
challenging. Members 

need to seek out the 
best bargains, whether 
at auctions, shows, or 
online.  

With that in mind, mem-
bers might want to take 
a look at the APS Sales 
Circuit. The Sales Circuit 
provides APS Members 
an opportunity to pur-
chase or sell stamps 
offered by other mem-
bers. If buying, you 
would periodically re-
ceive a package of 
stamps from APS. You 
then pick out the ones 
you want, reimburse 
APS for your purchases, 
and send the package 
on to the next recipient 
of the circuit. If selling, 
you send a package of 
stamps to APS; the 
stamps would then be 
circulated to potential 
buyers. If any are pur-

P h i l a t e l i c So c i e t y o f 
La n c a s t e r Co u n t y 

M e s s a g e f ro m t h e  P re s i de n t 
Wm. P. Snyder 

Auction time is coming around 
again at the January club meet-
ing. Now is your chance to ac-
quire new or shed the old. The 
auction rules remain the same. 

Auction Rules: 

There is a ten lot limit / person  

Minimum bid is $1.00 or more 

A n A f f i l i a t e o f t h e A m e r i c a n P h i l a t e l i c 
S o c i e t y : J a m e s B u c h a n a n C h a p t e r , # 1 7 3 

J a n u a r y 2 0 0 8 P ro g r a m :  
C lub Au c t ion 

PSLC Meet s t he sec ond 
Wednesday of the month (except 
August)  at BlueBird Commons/
Wood Crest Villa at 7:00 PM 

President: 

     William P. Snyder   

Vice President: 

     John Ahlfeld 

Secretary: 

     Joy Bouchard 

Treasurer: 

     Clair Smith 

Newsletter Editor: 

    Paul Petersen; 717.299.5640 

I n s id e t h i s i s s u e : 

J a n u a ry - 2 0 0 9 

Club Meeting: Wednesday,  14th January 2009 
 Bourse opens at 6:30 PM and Meeting starts at 7:00 PM 

BlueBird Commons/ Wood Crest Villa. Tonight’s host: Wm. P. Snyder 

  Please label lots as follows: 

    Item description 

    Cat. value, if   known 

    Minimum bid accepted 

    Auction Number 

Your auction number will be as-
signed when you arrive at the 
meeting at Wood Crest Villa.  
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2 0 0 9 S e c re t a r y 
Joy Bouchard 

2 0 0 9 Vi c e P re s i d e n t 
John Ah l f e ld 

Currently a county wide con-
sultant, John was  with the 
Lancaster Co. Transportation 
Authority for many years and 
was director of the Lancaster 
Co. Planning Commission 
among other county activities.  

John and his wife have a spe-
cial interest and collection in 
early American pattern glass 
from the 1850s-1910s. Other 
interests include photography 
and genealogy. The Ahlfelds 
have three children and six 
grandchildren. Welcome, 
John. 

John Ahlfeld was elected to 
serve as VP for the 2009 
year and then rise to the 
presidency for 2010.  

He joined APS a few years 
ago, and then he joined 
PSLC after learning of its 
existence through APS 
publications and the yearly 
Lancopex expositions.  

Beginning as a youth col-
lector, John has been in-
volved with the hobby on 
and off ever since. It 
started with that first stamp 
packet at a local store fol-
lowed by approvals. His 

aim is to complete and or-
ganize his US collection, 
and recently he has added 
“back of the book” stamps.  

John came to Lancaster in 
the late ‘60s with an under-
graduate and graduate de-

gree in architecture and in 
regional planning.  

Beside the stamp hobby, 
Joy sews and crochets. She 
and her husband enjoy gar-
dening in season (flowers - 
veggies.) They have three 
children, two grandkids, 
and a third on the way.  

Currently, Joy is a part 
time preschool teacher at a 
local church. Nationwide 
travel to visit family and 
church activities keep 
them busy, especially with 
their newly opened  church 
thrift shop. Welcome, Joy. 

Who says that stamp col-
lecting is just for men? 
Our 2009 club secretary 
comes from a stamp col-
lecting family. As a 
youngster, her mother 
was a seasoned collector 
and introduced her and 
most of her siblings to 
the hobby.  

Joy Bouchard’s mom 
was a worldwide collec-
tor with special interest 
in Japan, Israel, Greece, 
and others in addition to 
several topical collec-
tions. She had traveled 
quite a bit and received 
worldwide mail from 
friends abroad and mis-
sionaries. This only con-
tributed to Joy’s delight 
as a child.  

Subsequently, this collec-
tion was passed on to Joy 
who is continuing with 
much of it. Her special 
interest is Great Britain 
and colonies (especially 
those bi-colour engraved 
stamps) while following 
up with her son’s Disney 
collection. He collected 
into early adolescence, 
and Joy has found this a 
great collecting area. 

A few short years ago 
club member Jim Ziogas 
introduced Joy to PSLC. 
They were long time 
neighbors, but they did 
not make the stamp con-
nection until recently. In 
fact, as a teacher in 
Etown, Jim taught  her 
two daughters in school.  

P h i l a t e l i c S o c i e t y o f L a n c a s t e r C o u n t y P a g e 2 

Around 2000 the Frost Publishing Co. 
purchased, at auction,  the diaries and 
photographs of Carl Bruer, a Graf Zeppe-
lin passenger of the 1930s. In 2002 they 
published the previously unpublished 
material of his October, 1931 flight to 
Pernambuco, a city on the eastern tip of 
Brazil. 

This book would make a welcome addi-
tion to the library of the Zeppelin enthusi-
ast. Aero historians are already familiar 
with the stamps, rates, and routes of the 
Zepps and others. Bruer contributes a 
detailed daily journal of passenger life 
aboard the Graf Zeppelin and of what 
was awaiting for them in Brazil on their 
four day stop.  

The flight is well described from the air 
station at Friedrichshafen through the 
terminal in Brazil. Even in 1931 they had 
a Zeppelin museum at the air station. He 
describes how the wind speeds can 
adjust the trip making it a day longer or 
shorter. The daily life on the 3-4 day trip 
was always filled with sights, conversa-
tion, good food and spirits, and more. 

Along with the text are 40 of Bauer’s 
aerial photos of the coastline, cloud 
cover, passenger ships, islands and 
others along with snaps of Pernambuco 
and environs. There they  went on sight- 
seeing tours and excursions of the 
beaches, remote villages, historical sites, 
and many others. The book also contains 
almost 200 nearly full-size pictorial and 
slogan cancels of the Graf Zeppelin 
South American flights. 

Carl Bruer, With the Zeppelin to South 
America (2002). ISBN#0-9714982-1-0. 
Frost Publishing, PO Box 271, Jordan-
ville, NY 13361. Available @ Subway 

With the Zeppelin to 
South America: Diary of 

the Round Trip   1931 



T h e St a t e o f t h e P h i l a t e l i c H o b b y 
As seen f rom ac ros s t he ocean 

M i s c e l l a n e o u s C l u b N o t e s : 
Programs /Ho s t s , & Shows 

If you h a ve a top ic th a t 
you wou ld like to p re-
s en t , p lea se con ta ct Bill 
Sn yder or Pa u l Peters en . 
Th ey a re a va ila b le to a s -
s is t you to s u cces s fu lly 
accomplish this.  

Upc om ing s how re -
minders: J im Boyles ’ 
S om e 1s t S u nd ay S tam p 
Shows, Fa rm & Hom e 
Cen ter : 1 Ma r 2009  7 
Jun  2 Au g  4 Oct  6 
Dec (Da tes a re s u b ject to 
change, so please check.)  

2009 Program & Snacks:  

1 4 t h J anuary: Club Auc-
tion; Bill Snyder, Host.  

1 1 t h Fe bruary: Canadian 
Railw ay Pos t Office Can-
cels: Dick Colberg. 

Topic s in t h e works : US 
W a s h in g ton Fra n k lin s 
(Th e 3 rd Bu rea u Is s u e): 
Lou DiFelice;  

King George-V and th e 
Roy al Collection : Pa u l Pe-
tersen;  

Pre-Cancels: Bob Nob le & 
Woody Hann 

Of cou rs e, th ere will be 
m ore a u ct ion s , a s u m m er 
p icn ic, a n d d in n er ba n -
quet again this year.  

Sign-u ps for 2009 s n a cks 
will be h eld a t th e J a n u -
a ry m eet in g. Th e Execu -
t ive Com m ittee will be 
m eet in g on th e 5 th of 
J a n u a ry to work ou t th e 
ten ta t ive p rogra m for th e 
2009 calendar year.  

T h i s c o u l d b e y o u r s p a c e r i g h t h e re 

Do you ever reminisce over 
how you got started collect-
ing? 

Do you still have or do you 
ever miss your first child-
hood stamp album? 

Do you have doubles that 
you would like to trade 
with a fellow collector? 

If “Yes,” contact the Ed.        

Have you ever had that se-
cret desire to be a philatelic 
journalist? If not, have you 
just wanted to tell others 
about your collection? 

How about a favorite phila-
telic stamp or cover? 

Do you have a favorite web 
site or mail order dealer?  

What was your best find?     

P a g e 3 Vo l u m e 7 2  I s s u e 1 

At the 2008 PSLC banquet in December 
beloved member Marilyn Shirley was 
awarded the club’s Lifetime Achieve-
ment Award. She has done so much 
over the years for the club.  

Marilyn served as club president, and 
she edited the newsletter for years. In 
this she wrote the news, typed the 
pages, mimeographed them all, collated 
them, addressed them, franked them, 
and mailed them. Through this she gives 
much credit to her son and club member 
Mike, who helped her with  the newslet-
ter over the years.  

For a long time the club had an active 
program for youth. In support of this, 
Marilyn held a weekly summer stamp 
camp for them at her home. They 
worked on their collections in the morn-
ing and swam in the afternoon. 

This August will be the first in a long time 
that Marilyn and Chuck are not hosting 
the club picnic at their house with the 
family grilling the chicken and corn on 
the cob for all. And a ditto can be said 
for the annual Christmas dinner that she 
has organized forever. We are now 
holding this at our new meeting site at 
Wood Crest Villa. 

Through the mentorship of a charter  
member of the club in the 1960’s Marilyn 
and her sister began to collect stamps. 
They were given an album to start with 
and introduced them to the club. She 
says that she “collects everything,” and 
she is currently working on Great Britain 
and the colonies which she reports are 
quite a challenge. She meets regularly 
to collect and trade with her sister in law, 
Mary Husson. To round out the family 
ties to philately, her granddaughter, 
Diedra is a collector.  

Marilyn is a 25 year retiree from Millers-
ville where she worked as secretary to 
the dean and to the 
Admissions Depart-
ment.  The members 
of the club are 
deeply indebted to 
Marilyn Shirley and 
all she has  done.  

Marilyn Shirley wins 
PSLC Lifetime 

Achievement Award 

In his Market Tipster column in 
the December (‘08) Stamp 
Magazine (pg. 30), Phil Atlee 
gives his opinion on the health 
of the stamp market from his 
viewpoint in the UK.  

The hobby is in a current  eco-
nomic crisis, but this is true 
with most collectibles   such as 
coins, trains, and others. The 
internet has had an impact, but 
the credit crunch remains with 
fear of uncertainty and the ten-
dency to spend on staples.  

The shows are a little less 

crowded, but sales revenues are 
stable making dealers pleased.  

Early retirees are returning to 
their childhood hobby and are  
purchasing material that  is 
likely to hold its value while 
avoiding new issues and over-
priced products such as presen-
tation packs, bundled products 
with coins, and other gimmicky 
marketed stuff.  

The demand for revenues is 
insatiable, and many are seek-
ing pre 1970s errors with varie-
ties in shade, watermark, and/or 

perforation. Proofs, essays, 
Cinderellas, and poster stamps 
are also becoming highly col-
lectible.  

Collectors’ kids, in general,  
are less interested in the 
hobby, so the material is 
placed on the market. The 
higher quality  collections are  
bought up. But those items 
that were collected especially 
for the children such as First 
Day Covers and commemora-
tive packs are very hard to 
unload, as the dealers can’t 
sell them. There is no market. 



bly an urban legend. But it is 
fun to think about. Regard-
less, there isn’t one now!  

The long and short of this is 
that you don’t always have 
advance warning when your 
time has come. When mak-
ing plans for your collection, 
your treasures, it is better to 
do it sooner than later.   

The recent Marist College 
poll identified that 60% of 
the sample believe that they 
will not follow up with their 
New Year’s resolutions. Let 
us do otherwise! It is Janu-
ary, the time to make the 
resolutions of the New Year. 
Make them now, and start to 
carry them out ASAP.  

Last summer I attended a 
short estate planning semi-
nar at APS and learned some 
ways to insure that collec-
tors’ wishes are carried out 
concerning their holdings. I 
will offer some of these rec-
ommendations in the Febru-
ary or other 2009 PSLC 
newsletter.                   Ed 

 
M u s i n g s f ro m t h e e d i t o r 
On my so apbox aga in abou t r e so lu t ions ; Es t a t e p l ann ing P t - I 

such, I am getting on the soap 
box again this January, to 
encourage you to do some 
estate planning for your col-
lection. If you have a nice 
album or two that the kids or 
grandkids really want to have, 
there is not much you have to 
do except to decide who gets 
what. Put it in writing and/or 
make other arrangements so 
that your wishes are carried 
out.  

On the other hand, if you are 
one who has a “stamp room,” 
then you have your work cut 
out for you. Are you a  
dealer? Then you have a 
whole load of things to do 
which may run the  gamut 
from business to legal issues.  

As my cynical attorney friend 
once said to me, “It is much 
easier to plan your estate 
when you are alive than after 
your gone.” And there is an 
element of truth to this.  Once 
you are gone, you have no 
say in what happens to your 
stamps and covers.  

My grandfather was a part-
time stamp dealer with an 
office at 66 Beaver Street in 
Brooklyn. He died very sud-
denly and unexpectedly at 
47 in 1936. Need I say more. 
It was a mess.  

I recall my mother stating 
how her uncle cherry picked 
the best stuff that was to go 
to her as her dad’s only heir, 
but she was young and inex-
perienced in this sort of 
thing. Her parents were di-
vorced. Who at 21 doesn’t 
think that their  family will 
protect their interests? Un-
fortunately, she was very 
wrong. 

A while back my wife re-
lated to me that my father, 
who was a quasi stamp col-
lector in his own right, once 
told her that he heard that 
my grandfather had owned 
an inverted Jenny. After all, 
he lived at the right time and 
place and was an airmail 
specialist. Could this be 
true? I think not; it is proba-

Philatelic Society of Lancaster County 

PO Box 982 

Lancaster, PA 17608-0982 

In the recent 15 December issue 
of Linn’s Stamp News was a 
short article of a philatelic rob-
bery where the front door was 
smashed in and the entire safe 
taken. This collector had a safe 
and all, but was there even more 
that he could have done for pro-
tection? 

There are steps we can take to 
protect our collections from theft 
and damage, and I wrote about 
some of them in the October 
2008 newsletter. But these 
events are not as common as the 
problems our heirs  face when 
we go over to the other side and 
leave them our treasures.  

A philatelic inheritance can 
range from an accumulation in a 
box, or even worse, several 
boxes to an organized collection 
with valuation and instructions, 
in writing for the disposition of 
the material.  

In my first “Musings…” as edi-
tor last January, I opined about 
New Year's resolutions, particu-
larly philatelic resolutions. As 
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